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HAMPDEN CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 

SPECIAL CONSERVATION MEETING 
 

      April 24, 2018 
 

 
Attendance: Chairman, Bonnie Geromini and Conservation Board Members Judy McKinley Brewer, 
Phil Grant, Ted Zebert, Andrew Netherwood and Tim Hanley.  
 
Not in Attendance: Branden Garvey was not in attendance.  

 
Chairman, Bonnie Geromini, opened the special meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

 
 

New Business: 
 
Minnechaug Land Trust - Conservation Restrictions – Judy reviewed a document for Minnechaug Land Trust 
regarding the conservation restrictions they were looking to place on a 39 acre parcel, located on the westerly 
side of North Road (Parcel ID 28-18-0). She explained that previously the document was only signed by 
the Select Board, but now legally the Conservation Commission has to sign it. 
 
The Commission voted unanimously in favor of accepting the conservation restrictions as presented. 
The conservation restrictions were signed by the Commission members and Eva notarized both copies. 
Judy will be passing these copies on to the Land Trust lawyer. 
 
Hampden Highway Department – Request for Determination of Applicability Replacement of the 
existing storm drain system on Wilbraham Road, from Allen Street to Raymond Drive. Mark Langone 
appeared before the Board on this matter.  
 
This matter was continued from the 4/18/2018 meeting. After some discussion at the last meeting, the 
Commission scheduled a site visit. The Commission met with Mr. Langone on 4/24/2018 to complete a 
site visit. 
 
Mark informed the Commission that the proposed work will include the replacement of all existing 
catch basins and underground piping. There will be no change to the direction of the flow, number of 
basins, or the outfall discharge locations. 
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Bonnie made a motion to issue a Negative Determination. Ted seconded the motion. The Board voted 
unanimously in favor of the motion. 
 
Bonnie informed Mr. Langone that the Conservation clerk will send him the paperwork in the morning. 
 
Recommendation Letter – The Conservation clerk informed the Commission that one of the members, 
Branden Garvey, had an interview scheduled for a Conservation related job after graduating with an 
Environmental Science major. She prepared a recommendation letter for Branden, which was reviewed 
and signed by the Commission. 

 
 

 
 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:18 p.m. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kelly McCormick 
Conservation Clerk 


